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Summer is nearly upon us and with it, the end of another Lion's year. My,
how the year has flown by! We have less than one month to conduct our
service projects and fund raisers before we begin the cycle all over again.
Lionism will continue making a difference in 24-E, but only if we continue
to dedicate ourselves to service. Remember, WE SERVE! Over the next few
weeks, I will continue dropping in on club meetings to deliver various
awards. Who knows when you might see me! Also, I will be out and about
visiting club service projects and fund raisers that I am aware of. We need to
finish strong! Club Presidents and Secretaries – make certain that your
reporting to LCI is up to date to receive awards for which you have qualified.

Service is a year round need. It does not take the summer off and neither
should your club. One thing that your club can do, if it is not already doing it,
is to come and work on a regular basis at the Eyeglass Recycling Center on
Elm Avenue in Roanoke. The Center currently has a backlog of glasses
requested for upcoming mission trips. It is not difficult work, you can do it in
air conditioned comfort, sitting down. It is a wonderful opportunity to get to
better know other Lions in your club and supports one of our core areas of
service - vision. Give Lion Gary Wagner (540-345-8823) a call and set up a
time to come down and work!

2015 Peace Poster kits are now available from LCI. If your club has not been
sponsoring a contest in your area, please consider it. It is easy to do, provides
good visibility for the club, and is a way of connecting with the youth. Give
PDG Kirk Sampson (540-721-8172) a call for further information on this.

The District, as of May 31st, stands at minus 3 in membership for the
2014-2015 Lions year. We began the year with 881 members and now have
878. We have a real shot at ending the year with positive membership
growth, something that the District has not done for a while. If your club has
any new members that have not yet been reported to LCI, please do so in
June. I encourage each of you to support our International President, Lion
Joe Preston, (and your District Governor!) and remember to "Ask 1" and
retain those who are already Lions. There is still time. I have a special pin for
all of those who sponsor a new member.

So let us finish the year strong. Whatever projects your club has decided on,
get out and do them! And after you complete them, report on them.
Providing service to your community is the best recruiting tool that you have.
Provide service to your community and do it with signage and publicity and
people will see the good that you do and want to become Lions! I thank you
for your support this past year and trust that you will continue your efforts
under the leadership of soon to be District Governor Lowell Skelton.

Thank you for all that you do for Lions!

DG Jim Newman
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Lions of Virginia State Convention

The Lions of Virginia joined together for their 92nd Annual State Convention May 15-17 at the Sheraton Premiere Hotel,
Tyson’s Corner, VA

DG Lion Jim Newman presides over the Convention LCI 2nd VP Lion Bob Corlew and his wife Dianne,.
our International Guests for the convention .

Lions Lowell Skelton, PDG Kirk Sampson, PCC Clark Lions J.D. Arnold, Pat Bailey and Del Bailey

Vandergrift and Jim Specht socialize before the banquet.
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Lions DG Lion Jim Newman and Pat Isaac PCC Lions State Secretary Tammie Brightwell and Hauser
Weiler, PID

Banquet Speakers LCI 2nd Vice President Robert Corlew
and his wife Dianne Corlew

DG Lion Jim and his wife Babette
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DG Lion Jim presents Forest Club Lions members DG Lion Jim Newman presents 1st VDG elect
Cindy and George Mohrmann, a “Membershp Award” Marty Alford (Dublin) with the President's Award.
for recruiting 10 new members (so far).

Lion Pat Bailey accepts the First Place Scrapbook Award
presented to her club by PDG J. Stanley Furman

The District 24-E Bland Contest winners were: Grace Pfleger, Vocalist and Josiah Sprankle, Instrumentalist.
Grace was sponsored by the Salem Host Lions Club and Josiah was sponsored by the Roanoke Valley Breakfast
Lions Club. Shown here with Lions Gary Wagner, District Bland Chair and DG Jim Newman



June 2015 The Lions Pride Page 5

Election Results

First Vice District Governor Elect Lion Marty Alford,
Governor Lion Jim Newman, with Governor Elect Lion
Lowell Skelton, following the results of the election tally

Other State Convention News:

Scrapbook Contest

Moneta - 1st place

Cave Spring - 2nd place

LOVF Raffle

Smith Mountain Lake sold a winning ticket for $500

Brookville-Timberlake sold a winning ticket for $500

James City County sold the $10,000 winning ticket

The 93rd Virginia Lions State Convention will be held in Roanoke on May 19-22, 2016 at the Hotel Roanoke.

Save the date! Only 21 of the 84 possible delegates from our district attended the 2015 convention! We want to
see everyone there (at least at one time or another if you can't make the whole weekend).
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Memorial Service

At the 92nd Virginia Lions State Convention the traditional Memorial Service was held on May 16, 2015. This
service honors those Lions who have passed on during this year. It was lead by PID Richard Chaffin (Forest
Lions Club). As each Lion's name was read a flower was placed in a vase in their memory. This year the
following 24-E Lions were honored for their dedication and service and now, we remember each of them once
again:

Daniel Bell Dublin

William Brammer, PDG Rocky Mount

Robert Bryant Bedford Breakfast

R Melvin Divers Roanoke Villa Heights

James Fuller Dublin

M T Harrison Bedford Breakfast

Charles (Chuck) Jordan Cave Spring

Dewey Monger Cave Spring

Floyd Overstreet Roanoke Villa Heights

Eula Peery Roanke Valley Breakfast

Lewis Peery Roanoke Valley Breakfast

Thomas Ruble, PCC Edgewood

Lucille Shelor Roanoke Villa Heights

Ralph Wimmer Boones Mill

Submitted by Lion Babs Newman
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District Cabinet Meeting

Near the conclusion of his final District Cabinet Meeting,
Governor Lion Jim Newman presented Region II Zone I
Chairperson Lion Eric Mills and Region I Zone II
Chairperson Lion Ralph Long with Script Pin Awards.

Governor Lion Jim Newman presented Lions: Peggy
Smith, Babette Newman, Clark Vandergrift and Kirk
Sampson with the MD 24 Virginia Council of Governors
District Service Award for their outstanding service to
Lionism.

Zone Meeting

Lions of Virginia District 24-E Region I Zone I Chairperson Lion
Gloria Guice (Moneta Lions Club) displays the "Multiple District
24 Virginia Council of Governors Distinguished Service Award".
The award was presented by District 24-E Governor Lion Jim
Newman (Cave Springs Lions Club), on behalf of the Council of
Governors following a recent Zone I meeting held at the East
Lake Restaurant, in Moneta.

Submitted by Lion Rob Senoski
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SPECIAL NEEDS NEWS

Near the end of April we were contacted by Angela Ellis on behalf of her 15 year old son, Corey Hughes. Corey
was born with a rare form of cancer, retinoblastoma. As a result he lost his left eye as an infant. He has had a
prosthesis since that time. The prosthesis must be replaced from time to time as Corey has grown. At 15 years old
his face is now maturing into that of an adult male. The prosthesis no longer fit and was causing problems. It
needed to be replaced. Complicating things was the fact that Corey is allergic to the coating used on most prosthetic
eyes and he and his mother have to travel to Philadelphia to have a specially coated prosthesis made. The cost of
the new one was going to be $3240. Angela had been on medical leave from her job since January and she needed
help.

After receiving the Special Needs Request form and getting information from the doctors in Philadelphia the District
24E Charity approved $1000 from the Special Needs fund to assist with the cost of Corey’s new prosthesis. Through
Governor Jim’s contacts within LOVF we were able to apply for a grant after the closing date for requests to be
screened at the State Convention in Tysons Corners on Friday, May 15. LOVF granted us the balance of the cost
of Corey’s new prosthesis and the two checks, totaling $3240, were sent to the doctors in Philadelphia.

Vinton Breakfast Lions Club secretary, Hal Mabe, heard what we were trying to do for Corey and got on his phone.
He messaged members of his club as well as the other Vinton Lions Clubs and within about 20 minutes they had
come up with $500 to send Angela and Corey toward their travel expenses. On Wednesday, May 20 Angela and
Corey traveled to Philadelphia where he was fitted with his new prosthesis. Lions working together at the local,
District and State level to live our motto, We Serve.

During the 2014/2015 year Special Needs has provided assistance to three individuals. The dollars in the Special
Needs fund are diminishing as we help our neighbors in need. We have not received any donations to replace the
funds we’ve used this year. Please, if your club or any individual either in your club or outside your club would like
to make a contribution to the Special Needs Fund please do so. Your contribution, made payable to the District 24
E Charity, Inc. is tax deductable. We need your help so that we can continue our work helping others in need.

Thank You.

Submitted by Lion Betty Herbert



June 2015 The Lions Pride Page 9

Giles Breakfast Lions Club

It has become the custom of Giles Breakfast Lions to spend the morning of
Arbor Day at Eastern Elementary School. Each year part of the morning is
spent with the 2nd grade classes. The club purchases a grade appropriate
book about Arbor Day to read to the children. The book is then given to the
school library. This year’s book was “Arbor Day Square” which was based
on the story of how Arbor Day began.

left:
Lion AL Katz reads
to the 2nd grade
classes

right:
Lion Sherri Nipper-
Williams reads from
“Arbor Day Square”

After reading time all the students, their teacher and aides
accompany Giles Breakfast Lions outside to plant trees.

Lions Charlie Herbert & Dave Zai prepare holes for trees

2nd grade students help fill the holes around the
new trees

This year six Yoshina Cherry trees were planted around the front lawn of the school. Each year the trees grow
and each year Giles Lions Club members run into children who stop them to say “you’re the man/lady who read
to us and planted trees with us”.
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Over the weekend of May 15-17 Giles Breakfast Lions members Charlie and Betty Herbert attended the Lions of
Virginia State Convention in Tysons Corners, VA. Both Lion Charlie and Lion Betty were honored to receive
the 2015 Lions Script Pin from Governor Jim.

On the same weekend other members of Giles Breakfast Lions Club were busy with a blood drive sponsored for
Virginia Blood Services during the opening day of the Pearisburg Farmers Market. During the course of the day
the Blood Service’s goal of 20 units of blood was exceeded when 26 units were collected. Every unit of blood
collected by Virginia Blood Services at Giles County blood drives stays within the Carilion Clinic system either
at the Giles Community Hospital or Carilion NRV. The day’s collection of 26 units of blood means that a total
of 78 lives were touched and perhaps some saved thanks to the donation so folks in Giles County. Another drive
is scheduled for Saturday, June 20 at Pearisburg’s Festival in the Park. The club hopes to be equally successful
with this upcoming blood drive.

The 2015 Community Garden has been planted. Our partners, Christ Episcopal Church in Pearisburg, were kind
enough to allow the garden to be expanded this year. This year’s garden includes potatoes, sweet potatoes,
tomatoes, green beans, carrots, bell peppers, zucchini, yellow squash, acorn squash, butternut squash, eggplant,
cabbage, broccoli, kale, collards, lettuce, spinach and basil. Vegetables will be distributed to the Health Dept.
for the young mothers in their WIC program, the Giles Christian Mission’s food bank, the Free Clinic, Giles
Dept. of Social Services and the Giles Senior Center. Excess will be sold at the Pearisburg Farmers Market and
the proceeds will go back into next summer’s garden. Christ Episcopal Church will be constructing a garden
shed for storage of our hoses during the summer as well as over winter with the trellis materials, stakes and
tools. On June 12 they will be offering a Community Garden Kick-Off Picnic open to anyone in the community
who wishes to attend. The church will provide hot dogs and hamburgers. The rest will be pot luck provided by
the members of the church and Giles Breakfast Lions members.

Submitted by Lion Betty Herbert
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Moneta Lions Club

Moneta Lions Club Members, President Pat Bailey, Bert Bowers,
and Rob Senoski recently performed vision screenings over a two
day period for clients associated with Lake Christian Ministries
(LCM) in Moneta. Mrs. Kathy Reynolds, a devout volunteer with
LCM, coordinated the event dates, times and client lists with the
Lions Club. As a result it was recommended to several of the clients
to seek professional follow up.

The Moneta Lions Club held it’s 15th Annual Golf outing on
Monday April 20th at Mariners Landing Golf and Country Club.

The outing is the club’s major fund raiser "Benefitting Sight,
Hearing and other Lion’s Programs for the Needy of South West
Bedford County." The annual event once again received the very

generous support of many area businesses, private sponsors
and dedicated golfers, including members from other Lions
Clubs.

Following a foggy start of competition, a buffet lunch was
set up at Heaths Waterfront Grill. After lunch a wide range
of prizes were awarded ranging from the First Place Team,
to the Most Honest Team, with various other team and
individual awards, also door prizes along with several Silent
Auction items.

Pictured is the First Place Team: Walt Wright, Cheryl Cave,
Tracey Young, and Charles Waybright, who finished with a
Net 54.

Harold Reedy, a member of the Salem Lions Club, accepts
his Grand Raffle Prize from Moneta Lions Club President,
Lion Pat Bailey. The presentation was made following a
fun filled morning at Mariners Landing Golf Club.

The Grand Prize a "Titleist API Iron Set, True Temper
Shafts, #4-Gap Wedge", valued at nearly $800, was
purchased by the Moneta Lions.
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Moneta Lions Club members, Lions Fred Cuffari, Del and
Pat Bailey with Rob Senoski behind the camera, at the
Moneta Food Lion during a recent “White Cane Day”
event. The club’s members stage such events throughout
the year, meeting with the public to discuss: vision and
hearing programs that they offer, distributing
informational pamphlets, on organ donation, membership,
also accepting general donations and selling Lions of
Virginia Foundation raffle tickets.

Other Lions participating were: Bart Matthies, Jerry Over,
Mary Davis, George Just, Bert Bowers, Farris and Pat
Maddox.

Moneta Lions: Rob Senoski, Bert Bowers, and
Gloria Guice, along with Lion Lowell Skelton from
the Smith Mountain Lake Lions Club and Ms
Melissa Linn, Director of the Caterpillar Clubhouse
in Moneta, following a productive "Spot Vision
Screening Session" recently.

Lion Lowell coordinated the screening with the
Moneta Lions and Ms Linn, distributed and collected
consent forms for the children attending the child
care center, located at 1077 Town Circle Way, in
Downtown Moneta.

Jaelyn Tuck, second from left, displays her "Youth Leaders
in Service Award", presented by Moneta Lions Club
President Lion Pat Bailey, with Youth Services Chairperson
Lion Gloria Guice and Past President Lion Rob Senoski
looking on. The presentation took place during the Staunton
River High School’s Annual Senior Awards Ceremony,
May 18th.

Miss Tuck received a Certificate of Appreciation, also a
monetary educational grant form the Moneta Lions Club,
for her outstanding scholastic achievements during her
senior year, participating in extra curricular activities, yet
finding time to volunteer regularly within the community,
demonstrating the Lions International Motto "We Serve".

Miss Tuck will begin classes at West Virginia University this fall, pursuing a degree in the Pharmaceutical Field.

Submitted by Lion Rob Senoski
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Salem Lions Club

The Salem Lions hosted a Community
Appreciation Dinner on April 7, 2015, at the
Salem Civic Center. The club donated $37,600 to
the following organizations: Salem High School
(SHS) Activities Fund, Andrew Lewis Middle
School (ALMS) Activities Fund, SHS and ALMS
Band Programs, SHS After Prom Committee,
Glenvar High School After Prom Committee,
Virginia Special Olympics Torch Run, Salem
Rescue Squad and Fort Lewis Rescue Squad,
Salem YMCA, Salem Police Dare Program,
Community Outreach Program, Sandlot
SuperBowl, and Voice of the Blue Ridge. Funds
donated by the Salem Host Lions are raised

through operation of the concession stand at the Salem Stadium. These donations would not be possible without
the continued support of the Salem Community and various activities at the stadium. Over the years, donations
have been used to buy automated external dibrillators (AEDs), help fund the Salem DARE program and annual
picnic, sponsor a Habitat for Humanity House in Salem, to buy glasses and hearing aids for people in need and
much more.

Those in attendance pictured from left to right: Sandy Helton and Dreama Neikirk (Glenvar After Prom), David
Carroll (Ft. Lewis Fire & Rescue), Stephanie Herron (Glenvar After Prom), Woody Henderson (Ft. Lewis Fire &
Rescue), Hunter Routt (SHS Activity Fund), Elizabeth Taliaferro and Michelle King (SHS After Prom), Chris
Wilkes (SHS Band), John Wright (ALMS Band), Tricia Reynolds (Salem YMCA), Jamie Garst (ALMS Activity
Fund), and Officer Blake Critz (Special Olympics).

During the month of May the Salem Host Lions held their annual white
elephant sale and membership picnic. During the white elephant sale,
Lion Ivan Doucette bid on and won Lion Tom Sixbey’s Christmas jester
hat.

The second meeting
in May, the club held
a membership picnic
at Lion Chris
Whisnant’s house.
During this meeting
the club inducted a
new member, Lion
Ken Beadling. Lion
Ken Beadling was
sponsored by Lion
Tom Sixbey.
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The Salem Host Lions are back at the concession stand for
the Blue Ridge Music Festival. With the help of the
Edgewood Lions Club, Salem High School Football team,
and local Arby’s Management Team, the Salem Host Lions
were able to meet the staffing requirements of the two day
concert event. The Salem Host Lions were thrilled to have
the assistance of DG Lion Jim Newman who helped behind
the counter.

The Salem Lions are looking forward to their annual
scholarship picnic on June 2.

Submitted by Lion Jenny Poland

Blacksburg Host Lions Club

Blacksburg Host Lions Club President Richard Schmidt
accepts the Leader Dog Top Dog Award at their club
meeting, May 25, 2015. DG Lion Jim was glad to be of
service in presenting this award since it is usually only
achieved by less than 50 North American Lions Clubs
annually.

Villa Heights Lions Club

At their April 21st meeting, District Governor Jim
Newman inducted Villa Heights three newest
members. From left to right, they are Lion Lisa
Mays, Lion John Gaylor II, and Lion Angela
Mountcastle. Lion Susan Reese (front center) was
sponsor for all three new Lions!

Submitted by DG Jim Newman
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Smith Mountain Lake Lions Club
At its meeting on May 14, 2015, the SML Lions heard a
presentation by Dan Boucher, Executive Director for
Industries for the Blind (IFB), located in Winston-Salem, NC.
Boucher highlighted the growth of the organization from its
opening in 1936 by the local Lions Club which had the hope
of a modest but immediate impact on the community. Starting
with only six blind workers in a two-room shop, IFB is now
the largest employer of people in the United States who are
blind or visually impaired. IFB’s focus has always stayed the
same: changing lives through opportunity.

Shown (left to right) are SML Lions Program Chair, Bill
Telford; IFB Executive Director, Dan Boucher; and SML
Lions President, Bob Epps.

During April 2015, the Smith Mountain Lake Lions Club,
along with other community volunteers, designed and built
a walkway for the new home and administrative office of
SML Good Neighbors, a local non-profit focusing on
disadvantaged children The project involved over 200
hours of work to complete.

Show (left to right ) are SML Lions Art Sommers, Ron
Jamision and Chuck Davis. Also supporting the project
were: Rick Carroll, William Cross, Tom Hamlin, and
William Krist.

At its annual Scholarship Recipient Recognition
Night on May 28, 2015, the Smith Mountain Lake
Lions Club Scholarship Trust awarded scholarships
to seven outstanding Franklin County High School
(FCHS) students. The scholarships were awarded
based on academics, leadership and financial need.
From 1992 to 2015, the Scholarship Trust has
awarded 76 scholarships and paid $422,500 paid to
FCHS graduates. Trust scholarships are one of the
highest private dollar awards at FCHS. Currently,
20 students are receiving scholarships annually.

Pictured (left to right) are the 2015 recipients:
Katelyn Furrow, Ellen Duvall, Timothy Miles,
Cilicia Ferguson, Casey Burton, Sydney Brown,

Sarah Sledd and Cheyenne Marie Marment.

Submitted by Lion Cindy Decker
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Bedford Breakfast Lions Club

On Saturday, April 18, 2015, the Bedford Breakfast Lions Club held its
annual Fiber Fare fundraiser on their clubhouse grounds. The weather
was great, attendance good, and the chili dogs were tasty!
Exhibits/booths included alpacas, ready to be sheared; wool ready to be
spun; and hand dyed, ready to knit yarns. Oh yes, also all of the tools
and gadgets needed to carry out the process from one end to the other
were there too!
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Roanoke Valley Breakfast Lions Club

Roanoke Valley Breakfast Lions Club (RVBLC) eagerly accepted the
request from Ron Minton to coordinate staff support for the Virginia
Wounded Warriors Golf Tournament on May 23. Fourteen members of the
RVBLC (Lions Jean Broyles, Jim Dalton, Wanda Dalton, Ellen Coleman,
Cliff DeMars, Mary Ann Demars, Andre Peery, Lynn Keene, George
Ferguson, Chris Minter, Archie Richmond, Barbara Pendergrass Richmond,
Suzanne Ross, and Hank Utermark , our Zone Chair, Eric Mills and his
lovely wife, and six friends of club members responded to the call for
assistance with this project on this very busy weekend – the Saturday prior
to Memorial Day. Despite all of the competing activities, we delivered 22
volunteers for this
very worthwhile
project.

Assignments
included registering
152 excited players,
observing the par 3
with the grand prize

of a car donated by Magic City, serving lunch, and
troubleshooting. Volunteers and the players were treated to
a free delicious lunch by Jerry’s of Vinton and a
complimentary ticket to the concert that evening featuring
the Phat Boyz Band.

This was a great way to show respect and appreciation for those
who have sacrificed much in their service to this county. Ron
Minton, the organizer of this project is very passionate about seeing
that wounded veteran in our community receive the help they need
and deserve. All of the proceeds from this project will be used to
assist wounded warriors in the State of Virginia. It was a great way
to spend a Saturday.

District Governor Jim
Newman made a
surprise visit to our

Roanoke Valley Breakfast Lions Club on May 6 to recognize our
club with the Club Excellence Award for our achievements in
2013-14. He presented a pin to Lion George Ferguson and a patch
to the club for its banner. DG Newman indicated that RVBLC is the
first club to receive this award during his administration. Lion
George sets a great example of service and leadership in our club,
volunteering in most club projects. He is a regular volunteer for
eyeglass recycling, the rescue mission, and white cane.
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Lion Mary Ann Demars coordinates the collection of tabs for the Ronald
McDonald House. Mary Ann, who adopted this project for our club
more than ten years ago, sees this as an easy way of giving to a
worthwhile cause. This project is indicative of Lion Mary Ann’s style -
she quietly and effectively works behind the scene to keep the ball rolling.
She reminds members at meetings to save their tabs. In April, thanks to
the hard work and due diligence of club members, especially Lions Jim
Dalton, Leonard Booth, JJ Johnson, and Ellen Coleman, 20 pounds of tabs
were turned in.

Lion Mary Ann and her
husband, PDG Cliff DeMars
are some of the hardest
working Lions, you will find
anywhere. In addition to the
service they provide locally,
they coordinate registration

for the Missions of Mercy (MOM) Projects in Virginia, North
Carolina and Maryland. They are wonderful examples of true
Lionism!

When the Roanoke Valley Breakfast Lions Club’s podium
came up missing, Lion Andre Peery came to the rescue.
Knowing how much his late uncle and aunt, Lions Lewis and Eulah Peery loved Lionism, he purchased and
donated this beautiful podium in their memory. It has a plate engraved with their names; thus, they will forever be
present at our club meetings.

Submitted by Lion Barbara Pendergrass Richmond
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Forest Lions Club

Shock, disbelief, and then jubilation were the outcome of the Forest Lions Club $10,000 raffle on May 1 as 10
lucky people walked away with $1,000 each. This event is the Forest Lions biggest fund raiser of the year, with
the real winners... the community! All the net proceeds are used to serve the community through projects,
scholarships and outreach.

Special thanks to Coach Jerome Loy, Teacher and cross country coach from Jefferson
Forest High School, who has helped make this fund raiser a success over the years. Coach
is retiring this year, but I'm sure we'll see him around. THANKS Coach for all you've done
for our kids over the years.

Three Jefferson Forest High School seniors each
received a $1,200 scholarship from the Forest Lions
Club. From left: Erik Smith, Marie Abowd, Parker
Griffith and Cindy Mohrmann, Lions Vice President.

Submitted by Lion Jack Radgowski
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Cave Spring Lions Club

New Members of the Cave Spring Lions Club

Lions President Dharam Sawh, Betty Herbert (Giles),
sponsor of Debra Boyd, Gary Wagner, sponsor of
Ashley Wagner (front), Jim Bailey, sponsor of Helen
Bailey, Kay Ford, sponsor of Dee Harrison and Dr. J.
Stuart Tims, M.D. and 1st VDG Lowell Skelton
(missing Kristianna Bowles)

Lions Chairman Kay Ford and Jim Cosby sell a broom to
their first customer at the LOV Raffle and Broom Sale on
April 17th.

Lions (new member) Debra Boyd and Kay Ford give
a pair of dark shades to a young customer

Lions Kay and President Dharam thank Dr. Lilian
Beasley- Beahn, Au.D., who spoke on “Digtal Hearing
Aids” at the April 23rd meeting
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Lion President Dharam Sawh presents the Lion Frank
Martin Scholarship, administered by the Foundation for
Roanoke Valley, to Preston H. Martin, a student at
Patrick Henry High School.

Lion President Dharam presents a Certificate of Appreciation
to Lt. Christopher Bolling ,who spoke on Homeland Security
and safety issues at the May 28th meeting.

Lions Dick Decker and new member Kristianna
Bowles sell brooms and recruit new members at
the local Kroger store.

IN MEMORIAM

Lion Dewey Monger

Member of the Cave Spring Lions Club
Since September 26, 1968

Lion of the Year - 1972
Past President 1976-77
Melvin Jones Fellow

Chairman of the 50-50 Raffle
District 24-E Cabinet Member
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